




Sources: Statistics New Zealand and Ministry for Culture and Heritage. Thanks to New Zealand Defence Force and 
Royal New Zealand Returned and Services’ Association for their assistance.
Note: Grocery prices are sourced from historical consumers price index average Auckland prices in pennies.
The figure given for identified Maori units includes troops serving in the Native Contingent, the New Zealand 
Pioneer Battallon, and the New Zealand (Maori) Pioneer Battallon. It does not include Maori who served in other 
New Zealand Expeditionary Force Units. Where applicable, numbers have been rounded.


